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“Bless Us O Lord, and These Thy Gifts”                               
Celebrating a Double Inheritance 
Fall Stewardship Kickoff Event – Sunday, October 20th 
2019 has been filled with the joyous celebrations of two anniversaries: that of our 300 year 

 old graveyard and our 250 year old church building. We have been truly blessed! Now we  

turn our eyes to the new year: what will be our legacy? 

 

"Ghostly Graveyard Scavenger Hunt" 
Saturday, October 26th 
Christ Church Graveyard 

4-6PM 
Additional information in this issue  
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“If you continually give, you will continually have.” 

 

 

 

Dear Friends,  

 

I love the verse quoted above. “If you continually give, you will continually have.” Actually, it is not a verse at 

all – at least not a Bible verse. I came across it one night as I was enjoying a lovely meal of Chinese take-out 

from a local restaurant. It was right there waiting for me, inside one of those crisp, golden fortune cookies. 

 

Now, I must admit that in the past few years I have found the “fortunes” placed in those delicious tidbits to be 

rather disappointing. I want them to tell me I am going to encounter a great success, find myself in an exotic 

foreign land, or come upon sudden wealth. That never seems to happen. Instead, I find myself receiving little 

tidbits of wisdom that doesn’t strike me as being so very wise.  

 

Until that night. “If you continually give, you will continually have.” It does sound like something Jesus would 

say, doesn’t it? In fact he does say much the same thing in many places: my favorite comes from Luke’s gospel: 

Give, and it will be given to you.” But Jesus doesn’t stop there. The verse continues with a telling of how it will 

be given back to you, with one description cascading over yet another:  

 

 “A good measure,  

  pressed down, 

    shaken together,  

    running over, 

      will be put into your lap;  

      for the measure you give  

       will be the measure you get back.”  

         (Luke 6.38) 

 

What we give, is always given back. And not just a stingy amount – but an overflowing amount, as overflowing 

as is God’s grace to us in Christ Jesus. I am not sure why it is that I sometimes hesitate to give to others. 

Whether it is of my time, my home, a listening ear, or actual money. For if I am called to be a follower of the 

Christ, if I believe that Christ lives in me – does that not mean that I will be as generous as Jesus?  

 

We live in a world that can be so very selfish. Inward looking. Fending only for ourselves. Every man (or 

woman) for himself (or herself). Which is why the gospel of Jesus Christ is what our world needs, why it is so 

very transformative. When we nurture a giving, generous spirit, we not only transform our very selves, we 

transform the world. I urge you to rise each day, pledging to see where you might give of yourselves and your 

resources. Give a smile, a helping hand, open your wallet and share your wealth. For it won’t really be gone – it 

will only come back. Wait and see. It will! For, “If you continually give, you will continually have.” 

 

 

 

Peace, 

Mother Lisa+ 
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NOTE FROM THE SENIOR WARDEN 

 

The life of our parish has many aspects. One lens for considering these is through our regular Sunday services. 

There are the clear worship components including the liturgy, the music, and the sermon. Then there is the hint 

of more by way of information in the bulletin and the brief announcements near the close of the worship 

service. These note items like the Crop Walk, the Knitting Pearls, the Holiday Bazaar and much more over the 

year. These activities are described in more detail in the Crown and the parish web site and of course find life in 

our performing these parish community activities. 

 

In September I became more vividly aware of another perspective of the parish life. In summary this 

perspective is that provided by our Parish Register in which the Rector records the Baptisms, Marriages, and 

Burials that take place at Christ Church. We have these invaluable records continuously back to the 18
th

 

century. This is incredibly useful in understanding and illuminating our heritage, but I am thinking of these 

spiritual events in our present day and their individual special meaning to us. 

 

In September we have had instances of each of these special events. First in line is Baptism 

 

 
 

On September 15
th

, Mother Lisa baptized Jackson Lawrence Downs welcoming him into our Christian family. 

Jackson’s parents are Kristen and Stephen Downs. Kristen, who is the daughter of long-time parishioner Elaine 

Feyereisen, grew up in this parish community. Thus, we not only have a Baptism, wonderful in itself, but with 

special meaning to the parish as it illuminates a family’s multi-generational ties to the parish.  

 

On September 21
st
 Mother Lisa married Juliana Ford and Cory Pedalino. Juliana is a Christ Church member; 

both Baptized and Confirmed here. Juliana's grandmother is Carlotta Niles who died recently at 102 years of 

age and was a long time Shrewsbury resident. Thus, connections to the parish and to the community. In October 

we are looking forward to the marriage of Zach Honecker, son of Kim and Bob Honecker, both Shrewsbury 

residents and longtime parishioners. Zach is the grandson of Zach Roberts a parishioner who also passed 

recently. 

 

On September 18
th

, long term parishioner and Altar Guild leader, Shirley Badal was interred in the graveyard 

joining her husband Michael Badal. Both of their sons, Clinton and Jonathan were raised in the parish and 

served as acolytes.  

 

On September 21
st
 the ashes of Marianne O’Neill were interred in the family grave plot here joining both her 

first husband William Goslau and son Thomas. The Goslau's had ties to Christ Church and Shrewsbury. About 

15 family members attended the graveside service, many coming from Colorado.  
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On September 7
th

 we installed and dedicated a gravemarker to Judge John Grimke. Judge Grimke was not 

interred on that date but in August 1819, two hundred years ago. He has an entry in the Parish Register. 

However, his original gravemarker did not survive and the parish thought it appropriate for him to have a 

gravestone since he was a prominent American from South Carolina during and immediately following the 

Revolutionary War. So, a national connection to our graveyard. 

 

In summary a revealing view of the life of our parish through these special events. 

 

Robert M. Kelly, Jr. 

Senior Warden  
 

 
 

 

 



 5 

PARISH NEWS & NOTES 
 

ANY CHANGES? 
Advise us of any changes in your address or telephone 

number. Let us know so we can keep our records up to 

date.  Please send us an email or call the Church Office 

at 732-741-2220.   
 

Directory updates: 
 

Change of address: 

Carolyn Petrie 

45 Ocean Ave. Unit 6C 

Monmouth Beach, NJ 07750 
 
 

Transfer In:  

Lois Olsen 

200 Forest St., 20-B 

West Long Branch, NJ 07764 

732-299-9926 
 

Holy Matrimony: 

On September 21
st
 Julianna Ford and Cory Pedalino 

were united in the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony at 

Church Church. Mother Lisa officiated. 
 

Baptism: 

On Sunday, September 15
th

 Jackson Lawrence 

Downs received the sacrament of Holy Baptism and 

was welcomed into the church.  He is the son of 

Kristen and Stephen Downs, brother to Emma and 

Grandson of Elaine Feyereisen. We rejoice with 

him and his family! 
 

In Requim: 

Shirley Badal 

August 26, 1921 – September 14, 2019 
May her soul, and the souls of all the faithful  

departed rest in peace, and may perpetual light shine 

upon them. Amen 
 

PARISH PRAYER LIST ð Please note: If you have 

placed a non-parishioners name on the prayer list please 
notify the office if you would like their name to 
REMAIN on the list.   We will be updating the list 
during the month of September. Unless we have heard 
from you to keep them on the list, their name will be 
removed.  
 

(*) indicates member of CCS 
For the sick and suffering, and those in any need 

or trouble:  *Mignon Williams, *Cassie Reagan, 

*John Smalls, *Joan, *Marion Phillips, *Brother 

Richard, *Jim Miller, *Beverly Ryser, *Judi 

Buncher, *Craig Cambeis, *Carolyn, *MiMi 

Brown, *Sarah Schmid, *Susan Van Valkenburg, 

*Tara Dunford, *Paul, *Bob, John Veil, Jennifer 

Turner, Pam, Ruth Roth, Stan Brower, Queeni, 

Jocelyn, Mariwether Schmid, Julie, Heather Lance, 

Pat and Bob Rivenes, Cindy and John Jobe, Vivian 

Hillborn, Lea Gallagher, Vieux, Judy, Bob 

Fitzgerald, Mary Ellen, Tammy, Alicia Binn, Ben 

Gizzi, Savita, Farshid, Peedy, Gil, Edie, Julia, 

Marlene, Bert, Barbara Murgio, Brian Wilson, 

Sherrie, Fr. Bill Noble, Pat Coene. May they be 

relieved of their distress.  

 

For parishioners and friends serving in the 

armed forces both here and abroad:  Traver, 

Michael, Bo, Travis “TJ” Wilson, Aaron, Jacqueline 

Brattan.  May they serve in safety and with honor. 

 

 

Thank you for your time and 

effortsé 
 

A big thank you to Phyllis Edwards, Ann Miller 

and John Callaghan for polishing the brass and for 

helping to make everything look perfect in the 

church when we returned for services. 
 

to Dianne and Dave Regiec and Peggy James for 

chairing the reception for our Sept 7
th

 graveyard 

event including donating all the costs of the food. 
  

to Colleen and Mark Roth for chairing the 

reception on September 14
th

 following our 250
th

 

Anniversary presentation.  (See their thank you 

below) 
 

     Colleen and I would like to thank the following 

people for helping us to make the 250th 

Anniversary Reception a success...  George & 

Phyllis Edwards, Jamie Green, Walter Dein, Sue 

Napoletano, Peggy James, Nancy Stewart, Donna 

Horsey, Sarah Schmid, Casey Surgent, Bob Kelly, 

Mother Lisa, Gordon Brown, and our daughter, 

Kelly.  Please forgive us if we have missed anyone. 

    The parish hall was set up and dressed up 

beautifully!  All the preparations and necessary 

activities went exceptionally well.  The attendees 

had a wonderful meal and we received positive 

feedback for the whole experience! 

    We truly appreciate everything that you have 

done.  Certainly, without you, this event could not 

have happened.  Thank you all so very much!! 

— Colleen & Mark Roth 
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MARK YOUR CALENDA RSé.. 
 

 
 

2ND SATURDAY WORKDAY 
The next workday will be Saturday, October 14th, 

10:00 AM to 4:00 PM.  In general, there is always 

more to be done then helping hands taking part.  

The rectory also needs some of our attention. Most 

tasks can be handled by any age group or skill 

level.  This is a good opportunity for those who 

need community service credit.  Your help for an 

hour or two will be greatly appreciated. My cooking 

skills are basic, but a hot lunch is always provided. 

Walter Dein - 2
nd

 Saturday chairperson 

 

 

   
FUNDRAISER IS BACK!  WHOO HOOO! 
 

Boscov’s Friends Helping Friends promotion is 

coming back to Monmouth Mall in October!   Every 

year, Boscov’s offers Monmouth area, non-profit, 

charitable organizations a unique fund-raising 

opportunity.  This year’s promotion will take place 

at Boscov’s Monmouth Mall on October 16, 2018.   

In order to partake of the 25% off promotion, you 

must present an admission ticket. The cost of each 

admission ticket is $5.00 - reasonable enough!    
 

This is the best part, for each ticket sold the Church 

will receive $5.00.  Yes, the full amount!!   Once 

again we are participating in this novel and 

relatively effortless fundraiser.   A new feature of 

the promotion this year is that prior to the sale, we 

can set up a table in Boscov’s to sell these tickets 

for our benefit.   
 

I have the coupons in hand and they are available 

for purchase on Sundays during coffee hour. 

Coupons will also be available in the Parish House 

during the week (when Casey is in the office.)  

Besides raising much-needed funds, our Church 

may even get some free PR through the Boscov’s 

newspaper ads as all participating organizations will 

be listed.   
 

It’s a win-win situation all around.   

Sue Napoletano 

òBless Us O Lord, 

 and These thy Giftsó 
Fall Stewardship Kickoff Event 

Salad Sunday  
Sunday, October 20th  

 

8:00am Service  
with light refreshments to follow  

 

10:00am Service  
Fol lowed by Salad Sunday òPot luckó 

(please bring any type of Salad)  
 

 

Planning meeting 
Sunday, October 6 at 9:00 am 

(between the two Masses so that parishioners from 

both will be able to attend) in the Parish House.  

Please, join us!  Refreshments will be served.  

 

 

 

"Ghostly Graveyard Scavenger Hunt" 
Saturday, October 26

th
, 4-6pm 

 

Volunteers are needed to help set up, clean up, 

decorate, face paint and hand out goodies. 

Set up: (1:30-3:30): Set up tables, decorate, make 

goody bags.  

During: (4-6): Help answer questions and direct 

people, make sure the arts and crafts area is clean, 

hand goody bags to groups that complete the 

scavenger hunt, help with face painting. 

Clean up: (6-7ish) 

Donate: We are asking for donations of 

individually wrapped candy (think trick or 

treating), arts and crafts supplies- including face 

paint, and Halloween decorations would be greatly 

appreciated! Please donate anything by the previous 

weekend- Sunday October 20th.  
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Youth Group Prime (YG') 
Many thanks to Bob and Susan Van Valkenburgh 

for their wonderful hospitality at the Kick Off Pool 

Party and Cook Out in September! Here is our 

schedule for October: 

October 13: Lesson – “Jesus the Wise Guy (OR 

Teacher Extraordinaire!) Sunday at 5pm 

October 20: CROP WALK: We plan to “walk the 

Walk!” Sunday at 2pm 

October 26: Assist with Goodies in the Graveyard 

(followed by a ghoulish supper?) 

 

 
 

On Sunday, September 15th, seventeen girls and 

women joined us for our first Mother/Daughter Tea! 

The tables were beautifully set as we enjoyed little 

sandwiches and a wide variety of delicious sweets. 

Judi Buncher was our special guest, leading the 

girls in a GFS sewing project that the girls 

completed and took home with them. The schedule 

for the year was presented, along with a discussion 

on what GFS is all about.  

 

Our next meeting is Sunday, October 13th 

following mass and the Coffee Hour. “We Are Crop 

Walk!”  is the theme of the meeting. The girls and 

their moms will learn all about Crop Walk – and 

what we can do to help stamp out world hunger. We 

will be making posters and sorting through the 

collections of beans, rice, peanut butter, and soups 

that the parish drops off for the Walk on October 

20th. 

 

FLOWERS/SANCUTARY CANDLE 

OFFERINGS 
Almost every Sunday of the Church Year we have 

beautiful flowers adorn our altar and narthex. These 

are provided by our parishioners, usually in memory 

of someone or in thanksgiving to God for someone 

or something. If you would like to donate flowers or 

the weekly sanctuary candle, please sign up on the 

Flower Chart in the narthex of the Church. Checks 

should be made payable to; “Christ Church Altar 

Guild” and may be placed in the offertory plate or 

mailed to us.  

 
 

CROP Hunger Walk – Is just a few weeks, we 

will gather with others in our community to fight 

hunger both here and around the world. We are in 

need Walkers and sponsors for the Red Bank CROP 

Hunger Walk being held on Sunday, October 20th.  

Please see PJ (Reyes) or Peggy (James) after church 

or at coffee hour for more details and to sign up to 

be a walker, sponsor, or both. You may also call 

Peggy at 732-610-1916. OR....you can go on line to 

make a donation and/or sign up to walk at:  

https://www.crophungerwalk.org/redbanknj/chr

istchurchshrewsbury 

We are also collecting peanut butter, rice, beans and 

soups. Please bring donations to church on Sundays 

or to the parish house during office hours. 

Thanks for helping feed the hungry both in our 

community and throughout the world. 
Thank you, PJ & Peggy 

 

Those Who Serve 

 Lay Ministries need your Help!!  
We are always looking for additional lay ministers 

to serve at our worship!  Have you ever considered 

it? Acolytes, Greeters, Ushers, Lectors, and 

Chalice Bearers, ALL play very important roles in 

our services. The more lay ministers we have, the 

less often one individual has to serve! We would 

like to have enough volunteers so that each lay 

minister would only have to serve once a month!  If 

you have any questions or would like to join any 

one of our teams, please talk to Mother Lisa or call 

the office.  Looking forward to talking to you! 

 

 

Peak of the Week  
Come on and join us  

9:30 - Morning Prayer 

10:15 - Peak of the Week 

Pax by Sara Pennypacker is our current book. 

Morning Prayer at 9:30, snacks at 10:15, book talk 

and more snacks—what a way to start a 

Wednesday!   

 

https://www.crophungerwalk.org/redbanknj/christchurchshrewsbury
https://www.crophungerwalk.org/redbanknj/christchurchshrewsbury
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Amazon Smile Program profits   
Christ Church!! 

At Amazon Smile, you shop on Amazon like you 

normally do, and when you make a purchase 

Amazon will donate 0.5% of that purchase to Christ 

Church.  
 

What is AmazonSmile? AmazonSmile is a simple 

and automatic way for you to support Christ Church 

every time you shop, at no cost to you. When you 

shop at smile.amazon.com, you’ll find the exact 

same low prices, vast selection and convenient 

shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the 

added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion of 

the purchase price us. Christ Church Shrewsbury 

has a unique AmazonSmile link that makes it easier 

for people to find and support us. 

 

What is our unique link? 

http://smile.amazon.com/ch/21-6108619 
 

When you click on our unique link, you will be 

taken directly to smile.amazon.com and are 

automatically asked if you want to support Christ 

Church Shrewsbury.   WE recommend that you 

bookmark and use our link so you don’t 

accidentally shop at amazon.com instead of 

smile.amazon.com.  Only purchases made at 

smile.amazon.com are eligible for donations.   
 

Which products on AmazonSmile are eligible for 

charitable donations? Tens of millions of products 

on AmazonSmile are eligible for donations. You 

will see eligible products marked “Eligible for 

AmazonSmile donation” on their product detail 

pages.  
 

Can I use my existing Amazon.com account on 

AmazonSmile? Yes, you use the same account on 

Amazon.com and AmazonSmile. Your shopping 

cart, Wish List, wedding or baby registry, and other 

account settings are also the same.  

 

Happy Shopping and thanks for 

your support.  

Eyeglass donations 
We continue to collect unwanted eyeglasses for The 

Lions Club.  There is a drop off box in the Parish 

House.  Lions Club International is the largest 

volunteer service organization in the world. There 

are several clubs in New Jersey.  Lions raise money 

and provide services for the support of 

organizations that help blind people and the visually 

impaired. They send used glasses to a volunteer 

center where they are tested and rebuilt and then 

sent all over the world and given to deserving 

people free.  Tom Cameron, W. Long Branch Lions 

Club Member 

 

OUTREACH PROJECT  

 
We are currently collecting pull tabs for 

Ronald McDonald House.  Please bring 

your donations to the church or parish 

house!  Thank you 

  

“It Takes a Village”* 
 

To the Members of Christ Church,  
 

It has been a busy month for me as I prepare for 

classes to start and work full time in the café. As of 

now, I am saving every penny so everything will be 

okay once school starts. Enrollment will start by 

October. In the meantime I am processing my 

clearance. If my clearance form will not be cleared I 

cannot enroll. There are also some things I am 

processing in the university now, so when the 

enrollment begins, I will be all ready to get it done 

right away. I hope all goes well with you all! I 

continue to include the church, and the people in my 

daily prayers. I am forever grateful for the love, 

care and support you've given me. 

 

Sincerely, 

Queeni 

*Queeni Caay is a Philippine student Christ 
Church supplied a scholarship for college.    
 

 

http://smile.amazon.com/about/ref=smi_ge_ul_lm_raas
http://smile.amazon.com/
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/21-6108619
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300
th

 GRAVEYARD ANNIVERSARY 

CELEBRATION 
 

On September 7
th

 the parish and about 60 friends of 

Christ Church celebrated the graveyard’s 300
th

 

anniversary. There were numerous elements of this 

special event. First there were multiple sequential 

tours in the graveyard on a gorgeous late summer 

day. These included a discussion of Notable Figures 

led by Ryan Radice, Graveyard Artistry described 

by Dr. Richard Veit of Monmouth University, the 

role of gravestone condition assessment and 

restoration specifications elucidated by Lorraine 

Schnabel, our graveyard conservator, descriptions 

of specific gravemarker restorations by Stephanie 

Hoagland of Jablonski Building Conservation, 

special gravestone restorations by Peter Woolley of 

Peaceable Kingdom, and a description of the 

Heritage Rose Meditation Garden by Terese Blake.  
 

During these tours Mother Lisa dedicated a special 

gravemarker for Judge John Faucheraud Grimke’. 

This was unveiled by Ms. Benay Lipstein who as a 

friend of Christ Church took a special interest in the 

Grimke’s and contributed to the marker. 
 

After the outside activities the visitors repaired to 

the parish house for a reception hosted by Dianne 

and Dave Regiec. After the meal Dr. Veit gave his 

classic presentation about New Jersey graveyards.  
 

Also in the parish house the church recognized the 

contributions of several individuals to our historic 

graveyard. The parish gave a set of HRMG 

notecards to each of the members of Edith’s Angels 

who have been faithfully tending that award 

winning garden: Terese Blake, Sue Berdahl, Robin 

Blair, Ellen Preissler, and Nancy Stewart. For his 

long term partnership with Christ Church, the parish 

gave Dr. Veit a lithograph of the church and 

graveyard drawn by Sanford Ross.  
 

At the event we also announced the release of the 

Video version of the graveyard Self-Guided Tour 

that is available through our web site. 
 

 
Unveiling of the Grimke marker 

 
Pete Woolley at the Croes plot 

 

 
Dr. Veit 

 

 
Ryan Radice 

 

 
Stephanie Hoagland 
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Ellen Preissler and Terese Blake 

 

 
Bob Kelly, Mother Lisa, Benay and Howard Lipstein 

 

 
The Garden 

 

 
Lorraine Schnobel 

 

OFFERING FOR  

 ALL SAINTSõñ ALL SOULSõ 

CELEBRATION  
 

Please remember the following persons who have 

departed this life. 

 

Please PRINT neatly 
 

_______________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________ 

 

Requested by:  

 

________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________ 

 

Pledge # ___________ 

 

Offering $_________________ 

 

Clip this coupon and mail to us by Monday, 

October 28th – or use the special envelopes 

provided for you in church.  Make checks payable 

to “Christ Church Altar Guild.” 
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Did You Know? 
Stories of Christ Church History  

 by: Robert M. Kelly, Jr. 

      Parish Historian 
 

 

Did you know About our center chandelier?  

 

The present center chandelier has a remarkable 

story behind it. This fixture was acquired in 

memory of the Reverend Jim LaSage who passed in 

1995 at a young age. (Father LaSage’s death was 

also the impetus behind the creation of the 

Memorial Garden in the graveyard on the south side 

of the church building where he is buried.) A side 

benefit for replacing the previous chandelier, 

installed in 1923, was that it was generally being 

considered quite unattractive. Here is a photo of this 

earlier chandelier. 

 
 

 

When this chandelier was taken down we sold the 

prisms to parishioners to place in their windows at 

home to dapple their interiors with the multi-

colored light. 

 

A portion of the story of the present chandelier is 

fairly well known and was recounted during Joe 

Hammond’s church building history presentation at 

the church on September 14
th

. (Mr. Hammond’s full 

presentation can be found on our web site.) When 

we were looking to hang this new chandelier, Mr. 

Hammond and David Martin, our property person in 

1996 went into the area above the ceiling to 

determine the best place to position a rod that would 

hold the chandelier. This examination led to the 

realization that the trusses were cracking and 

failing, thus creating the conditions for a roof 

collapse. This discovery put in motion the efforts to 

redress this problem with the massive re-

stabilization project that resulted in a steel trestle 

being inserted into the building. This trestle now 

supports the roof and is not visible to worshippers 

in the nave. This led to the wag’s remark that the 

chandelier cost $10,000 and the hook cost $1.2M. 

 

But what about this chandelier and how was it 

acquired and did it cost $10,000? The chandelier 

was acquired at auction in Portsmouth NH in March 

1996. Here is an image of the chandelier from the 

auction catalog and the associated description. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

As can be seen the actual price at auction was lower 

than the estimated auction price.  Also, per the 

description this is an 18
th

 century chandelier 

manufactured in Great Britain. (As an aside the 
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British Glass Excise Act of 1765 taxed all British 

glasshouses. Since this tax did not apply to Ireland, 

glasshouses prospered there including the founding 

of Waterford Crystal.) The chandelier was paid for 

by anonymous donors. 

 

When we were in possession of this new chandelier, 

we had it fully rewired and acquired a new steel rod 

for attachment to the truss above the ceiling. Here is 

a photo of the current chandelier in September. 

 

 
 

The similarities between our center chandelier and 

the one in Independence Hall in Philadelphia has 

been noted. Here is a photo of that chandelier 

courtesy of parishioner Julie Sinn Cassidy depicted 

side by side with ours 
 

 

   
 

 

 

As can be seen this is a more ornate chandelier than 

our center chandelier with a large globe beneath the 

pan with the multiple arms. For one this chandelier 

has twelve arms vs eight of ours. However they are 

both Georgian British from the 18
th

 century. 

 
 

 

Robert M. Kelly, Jr.  

Parish Historian 

SIGNATURE CHURCH BUILDING 

HISTORY CELEBRATORY EVENT 
 

As a key event in the celebration of the 250th 

Anniversary of our church building, on September 

14th Joseph W. Hammond presented a 

comprehensive lecture on the architectural history 

of this iconic building. Mr. Hammond was 

instrumental in the 1995 listing of the church on the 

National Register of Historic Places. He was also 

the Clerk of the Works for the 1996-97 re-

stabilization of the building due to the failure of 

multiple truss beams. The presentation was attended 

by about 40 history buffs that were also invited to a 

reception afterwards where there was a display of 

images of the church throughout its history. 
 

The reception was wonderfully organized by Mark 

and Colleen Roth and a large crew of helpers who 

are noted in our special thank you section of this 

issue of the Crown. 
 

Mr. Hammond’s presentation is available for 

viewing at the church web site at: 

http://christchurchshrewsbury.org/?p=4327 
 
 

SELF GUIDED TOUR VIDEO  

OF THE GRAVEYARD 
 

On September 7
th

 the video version of the graveyard 

self-guided tour was made available. This is an 

expanded version of the SGT Brochure that was 

developed last year. It has over 35 video vignettes 

of Notable Figures in the graveyard, the graveyard’s 

Gravestone Artistry, and its Special Features. It is 

expanded from the brochure since there are more 

vignettes and the descriptions of each are longer, 

not having the limitations of a small brochure. 

The Graveyard Video SGT can be found on our 

web site at:  

http://christchurchshrewsbury.org/?page_id=4175#v

sgt-title 

 

This video was produced as part of our Gravestone 

Restoration Grant. Dr. Richard Veit at Monmouth 

University led the project. The other contributors 

were Ryan Radice as Narrator, Jared Garcia as 

Videographer, and Megan Allas as web designer. 

Ryan and Jared are students at Monmouth and 

Megan is employed there in the IT department. 
 

http://christchurchshrewsbury.org/?p=4327
http://christchurchshrewsbury.org/?page_id=4175#vsgt-title
http://christchurchshrewsbury.org/?page_id=4175#vsgt-title
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ANNOUNCING THE CHRIST CHURCH ANNUAL CHRISTMAS BAZAAR for 2019 
 

Our Christmas Bazaar and Historic Four Corners Lantern Tour are just a little over two and one-half months 

away!  Don’t be fooled . . . This is a lot closer than it sounds. 

 

The Bazaar and Lantern Tours are set as follows: 

Friday, December 6
th

 
  The Bazaar will operate from 5:00pm until 9:00pm 

  The Lantern Tours will operate at 6:00pm and again at 8:00pm  -  Ticket Sales on sale soon. 

Saturday, December 7
th

  

The Bazaar will operate from 9:00am until 3:30pm 

 

The Bazaar will have a Colonial theme with period-costumed shop keepers. 

 

These events are structured for the benefit of our beloved, historic Church.  To be sure, it is the largest fund-

raising event of the year!  As such, volunteers and donations are very much needed.  Sign-up sheets will be 

available for a multitude of opportunities.  These will be located in the Parish House as well as in the Church 

Narthex in the near future. 

 

Some of the opportunities are . . . . . 

 

AD JOURNAL – What a great way to extend your personal Christmas greetings, or, advertise your business, 

all in support of historic Christ Church.  Ask businesses that you patronize to make a donation for an 

advertisement in the Ad Journal and, in addition to their ad, they will receive a coupon good towards a certain 

dollar amount of goods in the Bazaar.  Nice!  Ad Journal packages will soon be available now in the Parish 

Hall. 

 

YE OLDE BAKE SHOPPE – It is NO SECRET that our talented bakers are the best!  Are you one of them?  

This is a WONDERFUL, big seller.  Visitors and parishioners alike love the wide variety of tasteful goodies, 

both for snacking on the spot or taking home or bringing to your friends’ home.  If you love to bake, this one is 

for you, or, come and help with sales in this very busy shop!  Again, sign-up sheets will be available in the 

Parish House and in the Church Narthex. 

 

CALENDAR GAME – Such a fun and meaningful game.  Perhaps you would like to be the person to run this 

simple game?  All the work is already done.  We just need that special person, or, persons to run it! 

 

COMMUNICATIONS – Vital.  Do you enjoy Face Book, Instagram?  Perhaps you know how to get print 

media exposure, or, billboards, or, radio ads.  Maybe you know folks in local government or municipal services.  

We urgently need those people who will be able to give the Bazaar and Lantern Tours the public exposure that 

will make our events present and desirable in the minds of the surrounding area. 
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DECORATING – The Bazaar always looks fantastic, but, it doesn’t happen by “elfin magic” alone.  

Volunteers of all ages will find this a fun experience, and, it will be sure to put you in the Christmas spirit, too!   

 

GIFT BASKETS – Donations are being accepted all during the Fall in preparation for the Bazaar.  A 

suggestion list to help you decide what type of theme basket you may consider creating will be available in the 

Parish Hall before the end of September. 

 

KITCHEN – We are looking for that special person or persons to help in the Kitchen during the Bazaar and 

Lantern Tour. 

 

KNITTING PEARLS – This talented group produces and sells beautiful, handmade items throughout the year, 

and, is under the leadership of Perky Cameron.  Please see Perky as soon as possible for directions to make this 

year’s Bazaar project. 

 

LANTERN TOUR CHARACTERS – If you have ever been on our highly popular Lantern Tour, you know 

what brings history to life…..our actors!  You also know that folks come from far and wide to attend.  We are 

looking for actors to portray our various historic personalities as we guide our guests back into the unique 

history that makes up our “Historic Four Corners”! 

 

MORAVIAN PIE – Headed up by Mother Lisa, this holiday season favorite is so mouth-watering, you’ll want 

to buy several!  Order yours before they are sold out! 

 

SET UP/TAKE DOWN/CLEAN UP – We definitely need help and volunteers for this one.  It is at the core of 

what makes the Bazaar and Lantern Tours successful year after year.  Here is a valuable, appreciated venue 

where your help is needed.  Multiple people are needed!  Please consider giving us a hand with this.  The best 

part is: Our Set Up/Take Down/Clean Up Team gets to enjoy and experience the Bazaar along with their family 

and friends! 

 

TRINKETS & TREASURES – Held downstairs in the Parish House, Trinkets & Treasures has something for 

everyone . . . even the children can find a treasure to capture their imagination!  It is the first stop for many 

Bazaar goers.  

 

YE OLDE CURIOSITY SHOPPE – Vintage and used items in excellent condition are needed and will be 

sold by our Shop Keepers.  Find that something special right here! 

 

Our goal this year is to make this one of the best, most memorable and most profitable Christmas Bazaars yet!  

We are looking forward to your help in achieving this goal for our beloved, historic Christ Church.  Don’t wait . 

. . Join us now! 

 

All the best, 

Colleen & Mark Roth 

2019 Christmas Bazaar Chairs 

732-779-5302 

profroth@yahoo.com 

 

 

PS:  Our next Bazaar planning meeting will be held on Sunday, October 6 at 9:00 am (between the two 

Masses so that parishioners from both will be able to attend) in the Parish House.  Please, join us!  

Refreshments will be served.  
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2019  Christ Church of Shrewsbury  

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR AD JOURNAL  FORM  

 

Once again this year, we have a great opportunity for you to help support our major Christ Church Fundraiser with our 

annual Christmas Bazaar Ad Journal.  This book will be distributed to attendees at our Holiday Bazaar and Lantern Tour, 

and, will contain ads in support of our Parish and personal holiday greetings!   Just fill out this form and return to the 

Church Office no later than November 8th for inclusion in this year’s Ad Journal.   

 

 
Contact name:______________________________ Contact phone # ____________________  Contact e-mail____________________________ 

 

 
SUPPORT LEVEL                          DONATION              Please make checks payable to “Christ Church Shrewsbury                                                   
 

BRONZE LEVEL     $20.00     
Patron name in Ad Journal 

$5.00 coupon good towards anything at the Bazaar 

 

Print Name/Name of Business:_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

SILVER LEVEL    $50.00 
Patron name in Ad Journal 

Half page ad space in Ad Journal 

$10.00 coupon good towards anything at the Bazaar 

 

Print Name/Name of Business. Include message below, or, business card for your HALF PAGE AD:  

 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

GOLD LEVEL    $100.00 
Patron name listed in Ad Journal 

FULL page ad space in Ad Journal 

$15.00 coupon good towards anything at the Bazaar 

 

Print Name/Name of Business.  Include message below, or, business card for your FULL PAGE AD  

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Blessings Shared 

Parish Finance Update 

 

August, 2019      

      

Category Actual Budget 

$ Over 

(Under) 

Budget   

Plate  $ 1,610  $ 1,528  $ 82    

Pledge  $ 112,406  $ 111,664   $ 742    

Total Income  $ 143,339  $ 139,553   $ 3,786   

Total Expense   $ 148,700  $ 150,800  ($ 2,100)    

Net Income (Loss)  $ (5,360)  $ (11,247)  ($ 5,887)   

 

Notes: 

1. The financials show that YTD, we have a net deficit of ($5,360). This is due to the high fuel oil costs 

incurred this winter. Through August a total of $14,400 has been transferred from the Endowment and 

Manson Funds to the Operating Account in order to pay expenses.  

2. Our current budget shows that our total income is $3,786 more than budgeted year to date. 

3. Our current expenses are $2,101 less than budgeted. 

4. Our pledge income YTD is $742 more than budgeted. 

5. The current deficit is $5,887 less than budgeted.  

Thank you for continued support of Christ Church. 

Sincerely, 

Beverlee Akerblom – Treasurer 

 

LOOKING AHEAD To Novemberé  
             

ALL SAINTS½ Sunday  Observed  Sunday, November 3 rd   
ALL SOULS½ SERVICE   Monday, November 4 th

 
7:00pm Candlelight Service 

 
One of our most moving services of the year.  

We particularly name and honor those whom we have known and loved who have passed away.  Send in the 

names of loved ones to be remembered by October 28th. 

 

   Parish Thanksgiving Service and Ingathering 

Sunday, November 24
th
 

 
Please mark Sunday, November 24th on your calendar to join us for this wonderful service.  Immediately 

following the 10 am service (no 8:00 am service on this day) join us as we share a meal and some fellowship 

while reasserting our commitment to our wonderful Christ Church community.  Pledges will be collected during 

mass as well as during the luncheon. We look forward to seeing you there! 



 18 

October 2019 
 

 

SUNDAY    MONDAY     TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 
 

 
 

1 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 
9:30-11:15AM 

Morning Prayer & 

Peak of the Week 

 

7-9PM 

Knitting Pearls  

@ Perkyõs 

8PM 

AA Meeting 

3 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8:30PM 

AA Meeting 

4 
Rectorõs day off 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30PM 

AA meeting 

5 
9am-12noon 

GFS Board meeting 

10am 

Guided Graveyard 

tours 

 
 

6 
 

8AM 

Holy Eucharist 

9AM 

Bazaar meeting 

10AM 

Holy Eucharist 

Church School* 

 

 

7 
Columbus Day 

Office OPEN 

Casey In 

10am 

Clergy lectionary 

group-library 

 

6:30PM 

EFM - Rectory 

 

8 
 

 

 

 

9 
9:30-11:15AM 

Morning Prayer & 

Peak of the Week 

Casey off 

 

7-9PM 

Knitting Pearls  

@ Perkyõs 

8PM 

AA Meeting 

10 
 

 

 

Casey off 

 

 

 

 

8:30PM 

AA Meeting 

11 
Rectorõs day off 

 

 

Casey off 

 

 

 

 

7:30PM 

AA meeting 

12 
 

Gravestone Cleaning 

workshop 

 

 

10am-4pm 

2nd Saturday 

Workday 

 

 

13 
 

8AM 

Holy Eucharist 

 

10AM 

Holy Eucharist 

 

14 
Office closed 

 
10am 

Clergy lectionary 

group-library 
 

6:30PM 

EFM - Rectory 
 

15 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

16 
9:30-11:15AM 

Morning Prayer & 

Peak of the Week 

 

Boscovõs 
Fund Raiser 

 

7-9PM 

Knitting Pearls  

@ Perkyõs 

8PM 

AA Meeting 

17 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8:30PM 

AA Meeting 

18 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30PM 

AA meeting  

19 
 
 

Honecker Wedding 

 
 

 

20 
Stewardship Kickoff 

8AM 

Holy Eucharist 

Followed by light 
refreshments 

10AM 

Holy Eucharist 

Church School* 

Salad Sunday 

2PM 

CROP WALK 

21 
Office closed 

 

10am 

Clergy lectionary 

group-library 

 
6:00PM 

Vestry Meeting 

6:30PM 

EFM - Rectory 

22 
 

 
 
 

 

 

23 
9:30-11:15AM 

Morning Prayer & 

Peak of the Week 

 

 

7-9PM 

Knitting Pearls  

@ Perkyõs 

8PM 

AA Meeting 

24 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

8:30PM 

AA Meeting 

25 
Rectorõs day off 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:30PM 

AA meeting 

26 
 

Tri Parish Retreat @ 

St. Johns L.S. 
 

4-6PM 

“Ghostly Graveyard 
Scavenger Hunt”  

 

 

27 
 

8AM 

Holy Eucharist 

 

10AM 

Holy Eucharist and 

Baptism 

Church School* 

 

28 
Office closed 

 

10am 

Clergy lectionary 

group-library 

 

6:30PM 

EFM ð Rectory 

 

All Saintsõ ð Soulsõ 
Offering Deadline 

 

29 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

30 
9:30-11:15AM 

Morning Prayer & 

Peak of the Week 

 

 

 

7-9PM 

Knitting Pearls  

@ Perkyõs 

8PM 

AA Meeting 

31 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8:30PM 

AA Meeting 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*CHURCH SCHOOL - 9:50AM ð 10:40AM -  
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Christ Church Shrewsbury  
380 Sycamore Avenue  
Shrewsbury, NJ 07702  

 

ChristChurchShrewsbury@verizon.net 

The Communications Team reminds you to check the web site for current parish news.   

www.christchurchshrewsbury.org 

   "Be friends with Christ Church Shrewsbury" and then invite your friends to be our friend so  

                we all can be informed and connected to events in our community. 
 

SPREAD THE GOOD NEWS OF JESUS CHRIST.   
BRING SOMEONE TO CHURCH WITH YOU.  

 

 
The Reverend Lisa S. Mitchell, Rector 
The Reverend Victoria Cuff, Deacon 
Chris Psolka, Organist/Choirmaster 
Casey Surgent, Office Administrator 

Jeff Veil, Sexton 
 

VESTRY 2019 
 

Robert Kelly ï Senior Warden,  
James OôConnor ï Junior Warden 

Walter Burrell 
Stephen Craven ï I.T. 

Connie Goddard 
Jamie Green ï Parish Life 

Edgar John 
Sue Napoletano ï Christian Education 

Dianne Regiec - Outreach, Marthaôs Cupboard 
 

 

Treasurer - Beverlee Akerblom 
Asst. Treasurer--Lynn Marengo 
Vestry Clerk ï Nancy Stewart 

 

 
Mother Lisa and Jim Miller at our Cemetery 300th Anniversary Celebration  

mailto:ChristChurchShrewsbury@verizon.net
http://www.cis.psu.ac.th/th/images/stories/facebook-logo.jpg

